Department of Education
P. O. BOX 2120
Richmond, Virginia 23218-2120

CAREER AND TECHNICAL EDUCATION MEMO NO. 247-24
DATE:	July 1, 2024   

TO: 		CTE Administrators

FROM:	Dr. J. Anthony Williams, Director
Office of Career, Technical, and Adult Education

SUBJECT:	Announcing the 2024 Summer Health and Medical Sciences Professional Development

[bookmark: _Hlk167365783]The Virginia Department of Education (VDOE), Office of Career, Technical, and Adult Education is pleased to offer six in-depth professional development workshops for career and technical education (CTE) health and medical sciences teachers and administrators as described in Attachment A. 

The workshops will be held at The Founders Inn and Spa, Tapestry Collection by Hilton, 5641 Indian River Road, Virginia Beach, Virginia 23464, on July 15, 2024, 9 a.m.-5 p.m. Content will include board updates, instructional strategies, and professional learning activities. 
Participants are required to preregister for the in-person workshops using the online registration form by July 11, 2024, as space is limited. There is no registration fee for the workshops. Participants are responsible for all travel-related expenses and technology-related hardware to include a computer that is able to access the Internet. Travel-related expenses are an allowable Perkins expenditure if included in the school division’s approved local plan.
If you have questions, please contact Crystal Y. Stokes, Health and Medical Sciences and Related Clusters Specialist, Office of Career, Technical, and Adult Education, at cte@doe.virginia.gov or by telephone at (804) 750-8129.
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[bookmark: _Hlk135697779]Attachment A: 2024 Summer Health and Medical Sciences Professional Development Workshops

